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Date
19th August 2022



Dear Huw,
This week’s thunderstorms brought heavy rain which, after months of hot, dry conditions and far below average rainfall, fell onto hardened ground which could not readily absorb moisture. Additionally, surface run-off which would usually soak into the ground instead overwhelmed our network leading to a number of overflows - which are used to protect homes, schools, businesses and hospitals from flooding - across our region spilling excess water into the sea. 
The power failure incident at our Galley Hill pumping station which caused pollution on beaches near Bexhill is as unacceptable to us as it is to our customers. No pollution incident is ever acceptable.
While we have made significant progress, there is still a long way to go to achieve sustained and resilient environmental performance. We accelerated our huge improvement programme last year and are starting to see positive results. However, it will take time to become fully resilient to the effects of extreme weather.
Recent challenges only reinforce my focus on improving performance and placing the environment and customers at the forefront of everything we do. 
We are acutely aware of public concern around our use of storm overflows and would welcome the opportunity to meet. Our Storm Overflow Task Force is building and delivering a company-wide plan to reduce our use of storm overflows which we would be keen to share with you. A member of my team will follow up with your office as soon as possible to find a mutually convenient date.
In the meantime, my team will provide a follow up response, as requested, detailing the impact of this week’s thunderstorms and heavy rain for each of the Sussex constituencies affected.
Your support is greatly appreciated, and I look forward to working more closely with you and your team to ensure our rivers and coasts continue to achieve the highest standards of water quality. 
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Lawrence Gosden
	[image: ]Chief Executive Officer 
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Copies 

Sir James Bevan
Chief Executive, The Environment Agency 

Sally-Ann Hart MP
Member of Parliament for Hastings and Rye

Maria Caulfield MP
Member of Parliament for Lewes

Caroline Ansell MP
Member of Parliament for Eastbourne

Nus Ghani MP
Member of Parliament for Wealden

Andrew Griffith MP
Member of Parliament for Arundel and South Downs 

Mims Davies MP
Member of Parliament for Mid Sussex

Henry Smith MP
Member of Parliament for Crawley

Gillian Keegan MP
Member of Parliament for Chichester 

Tim Loughton MP
Member of Parliament for East Worthing and Shoreham 

Nick Gibb MP
Member of Parliament for Bognor Regis and Littlehampton 

Sir Peter Bottomley MP
Member of Parliament for Worthing West 

Jeremy Quin MP
 
Member of Parliament for Horsham
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